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MINUTES FOR THE ZOOM MEETING HELD ON  5TH OCTOBER 2023.
PRESENT: Carole Craig, Anne Farrow, Dorothy Wilson, Jan Goodall, Sandy Cameron, Denise Cameron, Ian Kinsey, Sheila Hands, Abigail lyere-Omokhuale.
APOLOGIES: Ross Craig, Bill Varney, Michael Leeland, Mitia Aranda.
Carole welcomed Sheila Hands and Abigail Iyere-Omokhuale to our meeting.  Abigail is a Masters student at Dundee University and Sheila works as an HR Advisor for NHS Tayside. She supports staff with inclusion requirements and chairs their staff disability network.
1 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 
The minutes of the meeting held on 7th September2023 were approved.
2 MATTERS ARISING:
2.1  (Re Minute 3.2). Ramps. Anne has tried to contact Joanna Bremner, a Courier reporter to tell her about the ramps we have, but she did not get back in touch. Ian will give Anne the name of another reporter she could try.
2.2  (Re Minute 3.3 and 3.4). Patrick Nyamurundira, Access and Inclusion Manager, Scotrail, has agreed to come to our December meeting.
2.3  (Re Minute 3.6). Dundee Access Group website. Our website is still down. Anne said that Ian Buchanan, Disability Equality Scotland, was trying to get it fixed by their team. If they don’t come up with a solution soon, we could try The Scottish Tech Army.
2.4  (Re Minute 5.9). Reporting a need for dropped kerbs and accessibility barriers. The address for doing this is given in Correspondence 4.10.
2.5  (Re Minute 5.13.) Eden Project. Anne sent info detailing when the next consultations were and how to register for them. See Correspondence 4.11.
2.6  (Re Minute 6.2.) Contacting Students. Anne has registered Dundee Access Group with the Dundee University Careers Service hoping to attract new members to our group. University of Abertay will put up posters we give them, but Anne hasn’t got a poster made yet because our website is down. Sheila suggested we put a QR code on the poster. Anne will discuss this with Michael.
3 OTHER AGENDA ITEMS:
3.1 Treasurer’s report. Sandy said we usually discuss charity donations at our October meeting, and he suggested we again give Dundee Blind and Partially Sighted Society £250. Last year we also gave Shopmobility Dundee a donation, but it no longer exists. Sandy has heard that a company called the Circle is going to take over the Shopmobility premises and run a similar service, but it has not been finalised yet. We will consider giving them a donation when we know more about them.
Sandy also told us he had been at a meeting organised by Disability Equality Scotland to discuss the new grant system. So far, they have allowed each Access Group to claim up to £1000 per year but this is to be reduced to £6oo per year. We have never claimed the full amount. At the meeting some of the other groups said they were charities – one advantage being that the individuals in a charity were not financially liable should problems arise. Sandy agreed to look into the pros and cons of our Access Group becoming a charity and report back to us.
4 CORRESPONDENCE
4.1 ALLIANCE newsletters and weekly Bulletins.
4.2 Disability Equality Newsletters and Access Panel Newsletters.
4.3 DVVA Learning, Development and Networking Updates.
4.4 LNER updates.
4.5 On 4/9/23 from John Whyman inviting us to a meeting of BRAW, Dundee's Outdoor Access Forum on 18th September.
4.6 On 7/9/23 from Chris Gourlay, Student Representative Council (SRC), telling us how to contact the SRC disabilities representative.
4.7 On 7/9/23 from member of public sending a photo of a van parked completely on pavement outside the Eagle Inn in Broughty Ferry. This was forwarded to Dundee Council,
4.8 On 8/9/23 from DVVA inviting us to their Third Sector Interface Showcase Event on 23rd November.
4.9 On 8/9/23 from Stantec inviting us to a workshop about the planned Bell Street Sustainable Transport Hub. 
Jan attended and requested a copy of the workshop be made available to rest of our Access Group. Anne circulated the recording, Bell Street Sustainable Transport Hub. We are being given 1 week to watch it. Please submit comments about the proposals to Anne.
4.10 On 11/9/23 from Russell Pepper sending link to report problem pavements and request a dropped kerb in Dundee.  https://www.dundeecity.gov.uk/service-area/city-development/sustainable-transport-and-roads/accessibility-improvement-request
4.11 On 23/9/23 from Carole Craig sending info about the Eden Project in Dundee and another from Anne giving further consultation dates and details about registering to attend them.
4.12 On 26/9/23 from Jeremy Balfour, Scottish Parliament sending an invitation to all those with disabilities to attend a Summit to mark International Day of Persons with Disabilities on 25th November 2023. Those wishing to go must register to either attend in person at the Scottish Parliament or online.
4.13 On 29/9/23 from Disability Equality Scotland sending details of a Cycle Share Fund. Grants from this fund will enable organisations to purchase cycles and equipment for schemes that provide people with access to a bike that they don’t own.
5 AOB
5.1 Ian told us that Scotrail have cut the rates on their fares for the next 6 months and all fares will be charged at the off-peak rate.

5.2 Dorothy said that the opening of the new bridge across the Dighty Burn would be on 29th October. Anne will contact SUSTRANS for more details.

5.3 Sandy said that Erik Cramb had told him that the Pensioners Forum had had a good meeting with the Dundee Youth Council and suggested we might like to meet up with them too. Sandy will send details to Anne.

5.4 Dorothy told us about Cycling Without Age, a charity which provides trishaw rides to elderly and disabled people and their carers. They are now operating on the Dundee waterfront. Their website is www.cyclingwithoutage.scot.
6 DATE OF NEXT MEETING


The next meeting of Dundee Access Group is on 2nd November 2023 at 3pm. Lisa Archibald Manager of Dundee Council’s Electoral Registration Office wants to attend this meeting to discuss barriers that would prevent people with disabilities from voting. 
